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Tēnā koe
 
I refer to your OIA request, partially transferred to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade by 
the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet on 19 May 2022, in which you request the 
following under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA): 

I ask for all documents relating to New Zealand's relationship, conversations or 
agreements with the World Economic Forum 

 
On 26 May 2022, we wrote to advise you that responding to your request as currently framed 
would require review of a significant amount of information. Accordingly, we asked you to refine 
your request.  
 
You replied on 26 May 2022, refining your request to be the following: 

I am particularly interested in New Zealand's agreements and obligations to the World 
Economic Forum.  

a) New Zealand is designated as the depository of the WEF's Digital Economy Partnership 
Agreement. 

b) New Zealand has the role of pilot project for the WEF Reimaging Regulations for the Age 
of AI. 

c) I am interested in NZ/Aotearoa's commitment to the World Economic Forum's reset 
agenda.  

I ask for all documents relating to New Zealand's relationship, conversations or 
agreements with the World Economic Forum about the above matters. 

 
With respect to the three elements of your refined request above, we advise: 
 
a)  The World Economic Forum (WEF) has no relationship to the Digital Economy Partnership 
Agreement, which is an agreement between New Zealand, Chile and Singapore. Accordingly, 
this part of your request is refused under section 18(e) of the OIA, as the information you have 
requested does not exist.  
 
b) All documents relating to New Zealand's relationship, conversations or agreements with 
the World Economic Forum about New Zealand’s role in the WEF Reimaging Regulations for the 
Age of AI pilot project, is more closely connected with the functions of the Ministry of Business, 
Innovation and Employment (MBIE) (section 14(b)(ii) of the OIA refers). In these 
circumstances, we are required by section 14 of the Official Information Act to transfer your 
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request. Accordingly, on 1 June 2022 we advised you that we had transferred part b) of your 
request to MBIE. You will hear further from MBIE concerning that part of your request.  
 
c) The information relevant to this part of your request is attached. We have withheld some 
information under section 6(b)(ii) of the OIA, to protect the passing of information from an 
international organisation on a confidential basis.  

 
Please note that we may publish this letter (with your personal details redacted) and enclosed 
documents on the Ministry’s website. 
 
If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 
DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

 
 
 
 
 

Julie-Anne Lee 
for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade 
 














